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Parish Directories 

The Parish Directories are about to be published, having been sent to everyone included with an email for proof-
reading. Those who offered a telephone number only have been contacted (where at all possible) by the Clerk to 
ensure that the number recorded is correct. All have agreed, through submitting a form, to treating the Directories, 
especially the Community Directory (part one of the Directories), with due care and not to share with those who are 
not included therein. 

The Directories have been received positively: I only hope that they will be of practical help in aiding 
communication. 

Llanfair Times incorporating Lloyney News 

The feedback from this publication continues to be favourable. The Editorial Committee has endeavoured to be as 
inclusive and wide-ranging in the contents of the paper, trying to cater for a wide range of interests. The Editorial 
Committee has recently discussed, and hopes to include, a focus for children and young people as soon as 
possible. 

Welcome Packs 

One Council Welcome Pack has been delivered since the last meeting. 

New Parishioners’ Welcome Party 

The latest party took place at Melin y Grogue on 12 March. 14 new parishioners attended and councillors and 
some partners were also present. 
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